
Short Essay on International Mother
Language Day
International Mother Language Day is a unique part of the culture of
Bangladesh. Every year on February 21 this day is observed to pay
tribute to the martyrs who sacrificed their lives to establish
Bengali as the official language of then East Pakistan in 1952. The
mood of the day is sad and humble. All subsequent movements including
the struggle for independence owe their origin to the historic
language movement. The Shahid Minar (martyrs monument) is the symbol
of sacrifice for Bangla, the mother tongue. The day is a closed
holiday. The mourning procedure begins in Dhaka at midnight with the
song Amar vaier raktay rangano ekushay February (21st February, the
day stained with my brothers’ blood). Nationals pay homage to the
martyrs by placing flora wreaths at the Shahid Minar. Very recently
the day has been declared World Mother Language Day by UNESCO .

The celebration of Language Movement Day goes on the entire month of
February. Ekushey Book Fair is a book fair arranged to mark this
occasion every year. The fair has also become an integral part of the
culture of Bangladesh.

To commemorate this movement, Shaheed Minar, a solemn and symbolic
sculpture, was erected in the place of the massacre. On the morning
of February 21 each year, people from all walks of life including the
national leaders pay tribute to the martyrs by leaving flowers at
Shaheed Minar. A very melodious and melancholy song, Amar Bhaier
Rokte Rangano, written by Abdul Gaffar Choudhury and composed by
Altaf Mahmud, is played repeatedly in electronic media and cultural
gatherings throughout the month, and especially on February 21. This
song, too, has become a symbolic mark of the culture of Bangladesh.
The people of Bangladesh are feeling proud about this day.
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